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but Barry Hawkins stated that the Club was still healthy financially.  Plans

for the Treffen are progressing well.  Please note that pre-inscription forms

must be received by the end of June and those requiring electricity for

medical purposes from 8pm – 8am shall pay for the electricity on a daily

basis.  Members can arrive on the site from Monday at a cost of £5.00 per

unit per night and the facilities, catering and bar will be running from

then.  It all looks good to go.  There was the election of Officers and a

majority of the votes came in on-line.  Wayne stated that of those who

requested and received postal votes only half then returned the voting

papers!!

Would you believe that the WingSpan had been an on-line edition for

four years now – where ever has the time gone to.

Trust everyone is getting the camping gear ready as the season is upon us

and Wing Dings and Treffens here and abroad are imminent and the bikes

are pristine and serviced.  Looking forward to all the travelling.

No more for now:- Ride safely – it’s a busy world out there.  Sent from

the far fling reaches of East Anglia by an aging Rebel rider.

Diane XX

At the time of writing this month’s report, at least a dozen Mole

Goldwings were heading to the Belgian Treffen for some fun and frolics

and also to celebrate, a little belatedly, Julie’s 60th birthday.  Johnny and

I are not driving anywhere at the moment so I have been promised a report

back on all the activities for the July Wingspan.  Watch this space, as they

say, for more, or maybe nothing!

Tara also had a significant birthday in April and partied hard with friends

who couldn’t believe her fantastic fifty years.  Here’s four well-framed

beauties
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and two others modelling the latest headgear.
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Gerald, affectionately known as Rusty Nut, is our oldest Mole and

celebrated his 90th birthday with family in May.  We all send our love

and congratulations to him and hope he didn’t set off the fire alarm whilst

blowing out all those

candles.

Numbers attending our

Mole Nights fluctuate but

we’re always delighted to

welcome visitors from far

and wide.  Half of White

Horse Region attended in

April - hello Sue and Jeff,

and Jason travelled from

Aldershot in May.  We

continue with our raffles

and Paul was the lucky

recipient recently of a solar

jar light in the Open-the-

Box category.  A very

handy addition to his garden furniture I think.

Meanwhile, Dani was busy doing

some homework research on her

phone.
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Taz and Trudy pop in when they are not sailing the high seas and he

displayed for all to see outside the new lighting system on his trike.  Looks

like he is trying to win the Best Dressed Trike award sometime during

the year.

It was good to see Jo up and about after her accident.  Lots of jokes about

sleep walking but we’re grateful that she was able to bounce down the

stairs in the way she did.

It’s an unusually short report this time so, finally, we send our best wishes

to get well soon to Ted, Gordon and Alison, and Tim Brooks after his

horrific accident.  May the second half of 2019 be kinder to everyone.

Enjoy the miles and hopefully, the sunshine.

Miss (Helen) Whiplash


